
PMI day of reckoning 
The US ISM manufacturing PMI data 
told a familiar story … while it was still in 
expansionary territory at 59.5 in July, it 
actually fell to its lowest level in 6 months 
and eased back from June’s 60.6. It was 
also below the forecast of 60.9 as new 
orders, production and supplier deliveries 
all increased less than expected, while 
inventories contracted. 

Another key take-away was that 
employment rebounded and prices 
pressures eased. On the positive side, the 
final Markit PMI release firmed to 63.4 
versus its preliminary 63.1 release, while 
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construction spending edged up 0.1%  
on the month.

In China, the Caixin manufacturing PMI 
index mirrored the US data with a weaker 
than expected 50.3 in July, which was 
down on June’s 51.3 and below market 
estimates of 51.0, producing its lowest 
reading since April 2020. Meanwhile, 
Chinese authorities have established a 
CNY210 billion, or USD32 billion, fund to 
ease funding constraints for state owned 
firms and to guard against defaults.

Wait a minute, isn’t this getting a little 
repetitive? Australian PMI’s painted a 
similar contractionary story after the 
Markit manufacturing index for July 
printed at 56.9 from June’s 58.6 due 
to “issues of supply constraints and price 
pressures as lead times lengthened and price 
inflation heightened. Some firms continued 
to report difficulties in recruiting staff to 
meet production requirements.” 

Meanwhile, the AiG manufacturing PMI 
index headlined at 60.8 in July, down from 
June’s 63.2 as “supply chain disruptions, 
input costs and difficulties finding suitable 
staff in July.”

We also had the Australia job ads for July 
which showed a -0.5% decline on the 
month, which was down on the previous 
months 3.0%, while the Melbourne 
Institute’s July CPI print headlined at 
0.5% on the month and 2.6% on the 
year. The core was at 0.5% and 1.9% 
respectively.

So, what did the markets make of it all?  
In short, not a lot! European equities 
closed at new highs on positive earnings 
and an easing of concerns in relation to 
China’s regulatory crackdown. 

The S&P and Dow erased gains, while 
the Nasdaq 100 fell from earlier highs as 
investors considered the impact of the  
10 year Treasury yield hitting a low of 1.15%, 
although it has since firmed to 1.18%. The 
bund is at -0.49% while the NZD and AUD 
are flat ahead of today’s RBA.   

Fed perma-bull, Governor Christopher 
Waller, announced that “inflation is 
running well above (our) 2.0% target. If the 
next 2 jobs reports come in as strong as the 
last one, we can taper by September, if not, 
we may need to push it. We could make an 
announcement on tapering by September.” 

Perhaps Mr Waller should take into 
account the millions of jobless Americans 
that are poised to lose their COVID-19 
era income support with the programs 
set to expire on Labour Day, the 6th of 
September.

Who’s going to buy our 
treasuries now?
The Japan’s Government Pension Invest-
ment Fund (“GPIF”) has cut its weighting 
of US government bonds and bills to 
35% of overseas debt in the 12 months 
to March 2021. This compares with a 
holding of 47% in the previous 12 months 
to March 2020.
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